
KENT CONTRACT BRIDGE ASSOCIATION 
 

AGM 
 

Minutes of the online AGM on Sunday 28th June 2020 starting at 3pm 
 

 
Present 

 
Norman Inniss (NI) (Chairman) 
Georgina Howe (GH) (Treasurer) 
Jeremy Willans (JW) 
Paul Gibbons (PG) 
Stephen Brown (SB) 
Lyndsey Clark (LC) 
Brian Crack (BC) 
Gerald Soper 
Tony Owen 
Barbara Noble 
Helen Sanders 
 
 
The Chairman opened the meeting by welcoming us all to our first online meeting. 
 
ITEM 1 – APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 
Sharon Bayne 
 
ITEMS 2 TO 11 HAVE BEEN DEALT WITH BY ONLINE VOTES PRIOR TO THE 
MEETING 
 
RESULTS OF ONLINE VOTES BELOW: - 
 
Approve the Minutes For 64 Against 0 
Approve the Accounts For 63 Against 0 
Retain Financial Examiner For 66 Against 0 
Re-elect Lindsay Clark For 63 Against 0 
Re-elect Anton Mauve For 66 Against 0 
Re-elect Gerald Soper For 66 Against 0 
 
 
ITEM 12 AOB 
 
Paul Gibbons raised as to what type of competitions people would want to do.  He 
mentioned that on the day before the meeting we had had a wonderful response to our 
two regular Saturday competitions.  He mentioned that BBO was good at pairs other 



types of competitions were more difficult.  Did we want a virtual George Griffiths, or 
Corbett Cup and Plate; these were all possible.  He asked whether those attending 
today not on the committee had any views on this.  It was felt that the committee should 
discuss and decide at the next meeting. 
 
Gerald Soper asked if we could email members for their views on this. 
 
Stephen Brown said that he felt that we should continue with the two Saturday events 
and with the other competitions and should discuss at the next meeting.  He felt that we 
could hold the final of the Larsky Cup online in September. 
 
The Congress was discussed and it was felt that this could not be held in the normal 
way but that it could be held online and Stephen Brown felt that he and Paul Gibbons 
could run this successfully online. 
 
How this would be paid for could be discussed at the next meeting. 
 
Norman Inniss asked if we should do something before the congress and it was felt that 
this should be left for the committee to discuss at the next meeting. 
 
Tony Owen asked about playing with his partner who was affiliated to Surrey and it was 
advised that he could become an associate member of Kent for £5.00. 
 
There being no other business the meeting was closed by Norman Inniss. 
 


